
MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING OF THE PRINCETON MUNICIPAL AIRPORT ADVISORY 
BOARD HELD MONDAY, MARCH 1, 2021, AT 5:30 P.M., AT CITY HALL 

**************************************************************************** 
CALL TO ORDER/PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: 
  
Stoeckel, called the meeting to order at 5:30 P.M. by leading the Pledge of Allegiance. Other 
members present included Troy Minske, Barry Ramage Jr., Jason Erickson and John Sautter. 
Others present:  Thom Walker Mayor/Council Liaison, Lisa Fobbe Sherburne Co. Com., Larry 
Handshoe Baldwin Township, Public Works Director Bob Gerold, Jake Braunagel (PE KLJ En-
gineering) 
 
OATH OF OFFICE:   
Jason Erickson took the Oath of Office. 
 

ELECTION OF OFFICERS: 
Chair:  Gene Stoeckel  
 

Vice Chair:  Barry Ramage Jr. 
 

Secretary:  John Sautter 
 
AGENDA ADDITIONS/DELETIONS: None 
 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  No minutes were available.  
 

ENGINEERING REPORT: 
Braunagel reported they are working on pushing the taxiway project.  LKJ will be rebidding the 
project for 2021.  Initial estimates have been given to the City Finance Director.  Recommenda-
tion from the Engineer is to move forward.  Discussion on the ramp expansion by the DNR.   
 
Ramage asked about possible addition of Jet A fuel and fuel island. 
 
Braunagel will be looking into if Alex Goerke had done any research on this.   
 
AIRPORT MANAGER:   
Discussion of who would be the manager.  Walker indicated the Council would be working with 
the new Administrator to make that decision.   
 
Stoeckel thought the Airport Board should have some input in that discussion. 
 
Discussion of Public Works to be more responsive to issue NOTAM’s with regards to runway 
conditions, a couple pilots made that request. 
 
Discussion of cleaning of the A/D building with regards to COVID.  Gerold advised nothing has 
changed and disinfecting and cleaning would continue at this time.  Staff will advise if there are 
any changes.   
 

ADJOURNMENT:   
 

Motion to adjourn by Ramage Jr., seconded by Sautter.  MOTION CARRIED. 
The meeting adjourned at 6:33 P.M. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, Bob Gerold Public Works Director 


